The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) of 1974 governs the confidentiality of student records. All admitted students, including those enrolled as high school dual credit students, have rights under FERPA which are transferred from the parent or guardian to the student upon admission to the University of Idaho. As such, educational records cannot be released to a parent or guardian except by the student having provided “a written request to [verbally] release records which contain personally identifiable information. The written request must include which records are to be released, the purpose of the disclosure, the party to whom the records [are] to be released…and be signed and dated by the student.”
The University of Idaho may share academic information with the student’s high school including, but not limited to, current and future enrollment status, cumulative grade point average, unofficial academic transcripts and academic standing while enrolled in the Dual Credit Program.
To provide consent for release of information, email the Consent for Release of Student Information form to registrarforms@uidaho.edu or submit to the Office of the Registrar located in the Bruce Pitman Center, room 119, on the Moscow campus. 
Additional information about FERPA can be found on the University of Idaho’s Student Resources website and the U.S. Department of Education website.

